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WEATHERBY LAKE  LIVING 
CONGRATULATIONS TO THE JULY 4 STARS & 

STRIPES PARADE WINNERS: 

 

MOST CREATIVE:   WLIC Office & Friends...Star Spangled Hippie 

MOST PATRIOTIC:  The Tyler Davis group. 

BEST FAMILY:   The Luke Demaree Family 

BEST REFLECTS WEATHERBY LAKE:   Maydene Warger--66-year resident and 
son, Jeff Warger 

BEST OVER ALL STARS & STRIPES FOREVER:  The Rossi family. 

 

Big patriotic thanks to all of the creative energy from all of the entrants.   It was 
a great celebration. 

And, thanks, especially to Tanya Finn for her tireless energy in organizing the 
programs over several days. 
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too simple to make a difference?   Don't 
discount the power in those words.   Try 
reminding yourself of this message as your 
own difficult challenges present 
themselves.   Say it with conviction and 
breathe in the calm.  Then, expect the 
solution to arrive...and try to recognize it 
when it does. 
 
We had an amazing spring, and we are 
coming 'round the bend on a super 
summer in our paradise.   Don't let August 
get away from you without making the 
most of the many opportunities sitting 
right in front of you.  The Lake is 
yours...carpe diem.   

 
 
 

Peace & Goodwill –  
Pat Medill       

From the Editor 

1

I believe in a lot of things, and one of them 
is that everything happens for a reason.   I 
won't go into a long defense about that 
belief, but, let's just say it's a solid belief to 
my core.   What usually happens is that I 
rarely ever get that reason up front or, if 
ever.  Of course, that kind of confirmation 
would certainly be a great boost when I'm 
searching for answers.  
  
Not long ago, following a time of back-to-
back challenges, the clouds parted, so to 
speak, and a flood of too-good-to-be-true 
positive solutions all arrived in a matter of 
a few days.   It was so uncanny that even 
the most doubting would have been 
knocked off of his horse.  I could not 
contain sharing these happenings. 
    
So, while any one of the problem 
resolutions were not extraordinaire by 
themselves, collectively, they were life 
reinforcing at the time.  Was I just at the 
right place at the right time....were the 
planets aligned in my favor...was I in an 
accepting mindset more than usual?  Again, 
I don't have the answer...and, again...I don't 
really need one in order to recognize the 
significance of it all. 
 
As a community, there are so many things 
that happen regularly that give us 
opportunities to attract those peace making 
vibes, if we just keep our focus on the 
goodness that surrounds us.  We don't have 
to buy into what's missing, but rather 
encourage what's positive and possible.   
One of my long term quotes that has saved 
the day for me for at least half of my life 
is:  "Everything is going to be OK".  Sound 
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STEVE CLARK 
MAYOR 

 

ALDERMAN: 

WESTSIDE 
Don Hoy – 816- 695-7271 

Doug Richmond – 402-540-0078 
 

EASTSIDE 
Tanya Finn – 587-9957 

Rick Footer 
 

Phone: 816-741-5545 
Fax:    816-741-1480  

sclark@cityofweatherbylake-mo.gov 

City Hall office Hours are 
Monday thru Friday 8:00 

a.m. to 2:00 p.m. 

Summertime greetings. 
 
It's been an unusually warm summer so far and we remain in a serious 
drought at this writing.  As we natives have heard, 'stick around, the 
weather will change soon'.  Welcome to the dog days of summer!  It still 
beats winter in my opinion. 
 
The July 4th holiday seemed to have spanned a longer period of time this 
year since Independence Day fell on a Wednesday.  The SWAT dance was 
very well attended on Saturday, June 30th and the next night the annual 
City / WLIC  Softball Game was played.  The City team recaptured the 
travelling trophy with a 13-8 win.  The parade on the 4th had many 
participants and went very smoothly despite the new route through the 
city.  Our police department doubled the number of officers on duty on the 
holiday and we had very few fireworks related reports. 
 
Many kudos' to longtime Eastside Alderman,Tanya Finn, for all of her 
many efforts in coordinating almost all the events related to the multi day 
holiday.  She would want me to report that we are still $3000 short of 
meeting the fireworks display cost of $17000.  It's not too late to bring your 
contribution to City Hall. 
 
Very few may know that Weatherby Lake finds itself in three separate road 
districts; Parkville Special Road District, Platte City Special Road District 
and Platte County Road District.  Our city gets very few tax dollars, if any, 
for our streets from these 3 boards. There will be a vacancy for each in the 
April election cycle.  It has been many years since we have had any 
Weatherby residents on any of these boards.  If there are any citizens 
remotely interested in running for these vacancies please send me an email 
at sclark@weatherbylake-mo.gov and we can determine which district 
you are in and what is involved in bringing more of our tax money 'home'. 
 
Recently your Board of Aldermen approved a new sign ordinance 
concerning size and placement.  The biggest change is the location, which 
is 15 feet from the edge of the pavement.  This pertains to all signs but not 
limited to real estate and political.  As we approach elections in August 
and again in November please keep this 15 foot rule in mind. 
 
The Missouri  state legislature has approved a ballot issue, Proposition D, 
for the November 6th election which would fund the State Highway Patrol 
and the Missouri Department of Transportation (MODoT).  This issue, if 
approved, would increase the fuel tax by 2.5 cents a year for the next four 
years.  It is strongly supported by a diverse statewide coalition that 
includes farmers, business people, labor, local governments and law 
enforcement.  If passed, our city of Weatherby Lake would receive an 
additional $27,101 for our streets and Platte County would receive 
$839,855.  I'm sure you will hear more about this issue before 
November.  Your consideration is appreciated. 

See you on the lake -- Steve Clark -- Mayor 

Mayors Comments 
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KEVIN DAVIS 
CHIEF of  
police 

 

 

Emergency - Call 911 
Office - 816.741.8111 

Dispatcher - 816.858.3521 
Water Patrol - 816.807.6700 

Fax - 816.741.1480 

Kops Korner 
I would like to take this opportunity to introduce our new full time Officer, 
Christopher Gilbert. Officer Gilbert was sworn in on July 17th, 2018. 
Officer Gilbert graduated from the Kansas City Missouri Regional Police 
Academy and has worked 18 years for 
the Raytown Missouri Police 
Department, as a Police Officer. 
Officer Gilbert is currently assigned to 
field training with Captain Hachman 
and upon completion of field training 
will be assigned a duty shift. Please 
welcome Officer Gilbert to our 
community.  

Please do not forget to utilize the 
Online residence check form on the 
city’s web page 
http://www.cityofweatherbylake-
mo.gov under Featured Links> Online 
Residence Check. You can also access the same form under the 
Government tab Police Department> Online Residence Check. Be sure to 
submit and receive confirmation before exiting the website. 

The 4th of July holiday has passed and The Weatherby Lake Improvement 
Company continues with, ”Shore Patrol.” These uniformed personnel will 
be patrolling WLIC Access Area’s to check for WLIC identification and 
compliance of WLIC rules. Please be courteous to these personnel as they 
are there to help provide a safe environment for ALL members.   

This month during a meeting at city hall with several lake residents I was 
asked what I thought the residents could do to improve their overall safety 
while at home. My answer was to be AWARE of your surroundings at 
ALL TIMES. I suggest all unoccupied vehicles be locked and to close all 
garage doors when not in use. I also recommend to lock all doors at your 
residence whether you are at home or not. It is a fact that a number of 
malevolent person(s) drive the city streets on a daily basis. If you leave 
your garage door or pedestrian door(s) open anyone can drive by your 
residence and view what you have inside your garage, including the type 
of cars you own or what you have inside your residence.   

In the past weeks the Police Department has been in contact with loose 
canines and barking canines that reside within the city limits. City 
ordinance 205.090 reads in part: 

The following acts are hereby declared to be prohibited and it shall be 
unlawful for any person to engage in or allow an animal owned by or 
possessed by such person to engage in the following activities: 

Fail to prevent any animal from leaving the owner's premises unless said 
animal is under restraint as defined in this Chapter; or 

Allow any animal to: Continually bark, howl, yelp or make loud and 
raucous noises.  

kdavis@cityofweatherbylake-mo.gov 
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The Weatherby Lake Historical 
Committee is made up of seven 
(7) members and two (2) 
alternates.  The members 
are appointed by the Mayor 
from the public at large, and are 
subject to the approval of the 
Board of Alderpersons.  Each 
member must be a resident of 
the City of Weatherby Lake, and 
serves for a term of three (3) 
years. 

Full Committee Members 

Marianne Ennett 
Trina Henke 
Pat Medill 

Heidi Neece 
Lyle Phillips 
Judy Shafe’ 

Shauna Zahner 
 

Alternate Members 

Neil Brown – Property Member 
Mabel Phillips 

 

WL HISTORICAL 
COMMITTEE 

WL Historical Committee 

The Weatherby Lake Historical Committee has been 
busy with meetings to plan for the future.  The 
current goal is to provide historical markers around 
the City to indicate those areas that are historical in 
nature.   The marker for the Cemetery on Eastside 
Drive was installed earlier this year, and markers for 
the Community Center, City Hall, and the Dam are 
on the drawing board.   The style would be identical 
to the marker at the Cemetery, and would give the 
historical significance of each of the sites. 

 

We are going to make the markers a community 
endeavor and offer the opportunity to contribute to 
all residents.   Your donation can be in the form of a 
memorial, or a recognition or in any form that you 
would like.   Donors will be recognized in various 
ways.  Specific details will be forthcoming. 

For information on ways that you can participate 
with the marker project, contact any one of the 
Historical Committee members. 
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WEATHERBY  
LAKE 

IMPROVEMENT 
COMPANY 

office@wlic.org 

www.WLIC.org 
 

 

WLIC Office Hours:   
Mon thru Fri:  8:00a - 2:00p 

Office Telephone: 816-741-5556 
Office Fax:  816-741-2081 

Water Patrol:  816-807-6700 
 

WLIC Update 

As I write this, we are receiving some much-needed rain. Hopefully 
things will green up again. 

The Lake experienced a 
relatively calm and 
colorful 4th of July. Based 
on Member feedback, 
everyone had a good time 
with family and friends. 
We should all thank Tanya 
Finn for organizing all the 
wonderful 4th of July 

activities. 

After the 4th, as it does every year, the Lake activities slow down as 
Members and their families prepare for “back-to-school”. The WLIC 
continues its normal summertime maintenance activities cleaning and 
repairing seawalls and shorelines as well as removing brush in the area 
behind the Dam. 

We are pleased to report that our efforts in treating the detention pond 
across Barry Rd. and along Rush Creek have improved the water quality 
in the neighboring areas of our lake. 

As the year progresses towards fall, we will begin to prepare for our 
Annual Meeting on November 13th. Next month we will issue our “Call 
for Directors” for volunteers who have a desire to serve on the WLIC 
Board of Directors. We will be filling four Board positions this year. With 
many new Members moving into our Lake Community over the last few 
years, we hope to attract new skills and ideas to our Board. We 
encourage all of our Members to apply. 

Finally, we have experienced several episodes of vandalism and trespass 
on our Access Areas in the wee small hours of the evening. Thus, for the 
remainder of the season, we will be sporadically patrolling our Access 
Areas during the late evening and early morning hours. Any violators 
will be identified, reported to the Weatherby Lake Police Dept. and 
prosecuted appropriately. We want to demonstrate to the Membership 
that we take damage to WLIC and Member Property very seriously. 

See you on the Lake! 

 

Star Spangled Hippies…of the WLIC office! 



 

 

Weatherby Lake Living Newsletter August, 2018 
 

7 

Resident & Community News 

 
NEW RESIDENTS 

 
Ken and Lindsay Broermann 
Heath and Carolyn Johnson 

Jake Langhta and Laura Eller 
Stephen and Debbi Leslie 
Jason and Mandy Schlafer 

Douglas and Dana Schumacher 

!"!#$%&

Weatherby Lake Fishing Club 
Scholarship Fund 

 
Are you tired of storing your old boats, trailers and 
motors??? 

Donate your runabouts, canoes, fishing boats, pontoon 
boats, sailboats, other watercraft, trailers and motors to 
the Weatherby Lake Fishing Club Scholarship 
Fund.   We will pick up your equipment.   All of the 
proceeds from your donated items will go to our 
Weatherby Lake kids to help with their college 
education. 

Any questions or for more information, call: Hank 529-
3502 

RESIDENT GOOD NEIGHBOR SUGGESTION 

Longtime resident, Verlin Boes, recently suggested that 
when we are out walking around the Lake that we pick 
up any trash we might notice.   "It's an easy thing for 
each of us to do, and it will help keep our community 
looking great", said Verlin. 

Thanks, Verlin.   Great suggestion. 

If an egg is broken 
by outside force, life 
ends.  If broken by 
inside force, life 
begins.  Great things 
always begin from 
inside. 
 

Buddhist Proverb 
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2018 Fishing Club Scholarship Recipients 

One of the best days of the year is when I am able to share and give out Scholarship Awards to our young 
college students of today.  I want to thank  my wife, Ginny Nussbeck,  which I would not get any of this 
done without her help and support, Sharon and John Bugg, and, also, my right hand man Wilbur Stulman 
for all that he does for this program.  Also, the Fishing Club members and residents of Weatherby Lake for 
all their donations for these Awards.  Without their continued support this would have ended long before 
now.  We started this with a hope that we could do this for at least 5 years, we have surpassed that time and 
we have the ability to continue this for at least 5 more years, hopefully longer.  We have helped put many 
kids thru all 4 years of their College experience and we are proud that they have succeeded and 
graduated.  We are currently helping others to achieve this success and have many new students starting 
College this year.  Over the past 5 years we have given out 48 Scholarship Awards of $ 500.00 each.   

Tthis year we have an additional 15 more $500.00 Scholarships that we are distributing to our resident 
college students.  Congratulations to all.    Hank Nussbeck 

 

2018  Recipients                  College attending 
Peyton LaFerla                    Park University 
Cameron LaFerla                 Maple Woods College 
Ryan Decker                        University of Arkansas 
Courtney Atwell                   Truman State University 
Ryan Burr                             Missouri State University 
Ethan Hayes                        University of Missouri 
Kayla Decker                       Truman State University 
Kelly Decker                        Truman State University 
Lexi Grego                           Park University 
Mark Lachowitzer                Missouri State University 
Christian Fullmer                 Park University 
Rafet Bouallegue                Missouri State University 
Taylor Potter                       Avila University 
Abby Kern                          University of Missouri KC 
Olivia Meyer                       University of Missouri 
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perfect sense.  So, for now, laugh at 
the confusion, smile through the tears, 
and keep reminding yourself that 
"everything happens for a reason". 
 

Anonymous 
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Our next regular meeting will be Monday, 
August 6, 2018, starting at 7:00 pm at the C-
Point Pavilion. 
We will be discussing our agenda for the rest 
of the year and next year's scheduled events, 
along with the fall stocking program. 
 
Fishing Report:  
All species good in the early morning and 
late evening, but very slow during the heat of 
the day... for the fish and fishermen. 
 

Hank Nussbeck 
  

 
WLFC INVITES ALL RESIDENTS TO JOIN 
AND SUPPORT THE COMMUNITY AND 
LAKE BY JOINING THE WEATHERBY 
LAKE FISHING CLUB.  BY JOINING THE 
FISHING CLUB YOU WILL BE INFORMED 
OF THE LAKE’S FUNDRAISER 
EVENTS.  ALL THE PROCEEDS FROM 
FUNDRAISERS ARE FUNNELED BACK 
INTO THE LAKE, EITHER FOR STOCKING, 
LAKE IMPROVEMENTS, OR 
SCHOLARSHIPS.   

Membership Drive for 2018: 

FAMILY MEMBERSHIP TO THE 
FISHING CLUB $20.00. 

PLEASE FILL OUT THE FORM FOR 
OUR E-MAIL LIST. YOU MAY PAY IN 
PERSON AT OUR MEETING, OR YOU 
CAN MAIL YOUR CHECK TO OUR 
TREASURER, OR LEAVE AT CITY 
HALL. 

SEND TO: 

JOHN BUGG ,10301 NW 72nd ter 
 WEATHERBY LAKE, MO 64152 or drop 
off at City Hall. 
 

If sending check make out to WLFC , or 
Weatherby Lake Fishing Club 

NAME__________________________ 

EMAIL: ________________________ 

  

MEMBERSHIP TO THE FISHING CLUB $20.00 

 

 

Contact:  Hank Nussbeck (816) 529 3502 

  howdy620@aol.com 
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Weatherby Lake Garden Club 

Program on Cacti and Succulents 
Tuesday, August 14 at 6:15 

At C Point 
 

Presenter and Master Gardener, Judy Pigue will present a “hands on” 
program on Cacti and a favorite part of of her life, Succulents! “It was love 
at first sight” when a special friend gave her first three plants,  
Mammillaria, Stapelia and Haworthia. Judy has been working for 40 years with 
the “love of her life”. She has studied many favorites as well as attending a  
Cacti and Succulent Convention in Pasadena, California.  
Adjudicating at C & S shows while presenting garden club talks has kept her 
busy while taking time to travel throughout the US, Mexico, Baja, Chile and  
Argentina. 
Her passion in planting favorite cacti and succulents has proven well in her 
own garden and most of her yard.  
Please join us for refreshments before the program begins  
promptly at 6:30. 
 
September 11 - at 6:00 pm - Social Potluck Gathering at Belinda Riley’s 
September 27- Kactus Creek Croquet Club Social Gathering at 6:00 
Rescheduled from June. BYOB, bring a salad, snack  
or meat dish to share. Table service provided. 
RSVP necessary to Jeanne Lueders by September 5. 
For more info contact Jeanne Lueders at 319-504-6464 
“ Grazing in the Grass......We Can Dig It!!! “ 
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The Longevity Club had an amazing turnout for Tai Chi. We encourage all ages be-
tween 18-118 to join us the activities. The Longevity Club meets on the first Wednesday 
of the month at 7 p.m. at C-Point. Membership dues are $10 or you can drop in and join 
any of the monthly activities for $5 each.  
 
On August 1 at C-Point, we will be hosting PiYo with Jessica Kraus (niece of Weatherby 
Lake’s Jaci Foxworthy at 7:00 p.m.  
 
On September 5 at C-Point beach we will hosting paddle board yoga/beach yoga. If you 
have a paddle board, you will need to bring it. If you don’t want to do yoga on a paddle 
board, you are certainly welcome to do yoga on the beach.  
On October 3 we will wrap up Longevity Club for the year. 
 
Everyone is welcome to meet at Venita for kayaking on Monday evenings at 6:30 P.M. 

and/or Wednesday mornings at 9:00 a.m. You do not 
need to be a member of Longevity Club to meet with 
the kayak group.  
 
We would like to thank Kacey Vogel for all the time 
she has put into Longevity Club. Randy and Kacey 
have moved to Florida. We are missing them. 
 
We hope you can join us! 
The Longevity Core Team: 
Judy Wind       Chairperson 
Lori Richardson Carlson     Treasurer 
Karen Coulson      Communications 
     (kric1@hotmail.com) 
 

 
 
Randy and Kacey Vogel Line Dancing @ Longevity Club 
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SWAT dance and July 4th parade 

A big thank you to everyone who donated desserts (pictured left) for the SWAT 
Independence Day dance on June 30 to kick off the Independence day celebrations. It 
helped keep the costs down and raise funds for the Veterans Community project. Despite 
the heat and threatening weather, the event was fun for all!  Also Bernie Botbyl (pictured 
right) represented the Women of Weatherby well at the July 4th parade.  

                       
 
 
 

 
Purse Project Delivery 

De Surma and Bernie Botbyl delivered 40 purses 
stuffed with goodies to Corky McCaffrey at the Synergy 
Women’s Shelter in Parkville in July. The recipients 
were so very appreciative! In Corky’s thank you letter 
she expressed that these items are so useful and 
necessary for the women. Thanks again for all your 
donations and help to make this project a great 
success! 

 
Mark your calendar – Womens Fall Kickoff! 
 
Our WOW kick-off gathering will be on Thursday, September 13 at 6:30 pm at C-Point. 
Trina Henkey will be leading us in painting our own small canvas. If you pay your annual 
dues of $20 (check or cash), there will be no cost. Otherwise, the cost will be $5 per 
person. Wine and yummy snacks will be provided. Hope to see you there! 

 
If you’d like to be added to our email list, please let us know at wlwomensclub@gmail.com 

 
 

WOW!  Women of Weatherby 
Website: www.wlwomensclub.com 

Email: wlwomensclub@gmail.com 
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Weatherby Lake Yacht Club Message from the Commodore: 
 
Light up the lake night on June 29th was a great success again with more boats decorated spec-
tacularly than ever.  We again thank all who participated in the typical Weatherby Lake imagina-
tion and execution. 
 
On July 26th we will have celebrated our yearly adaptive sailing lunch and sail boat rides han-
dled by our sailors for many of the youngsters from the "Ability KC" Therapeutic learning Cen-
ter and Rehabilitation Institute Of Kansas City.  This year will be even more special as the Yacht 
Club presents the institute with checks totaling $1000.00 to help in their good works.   
 
Greg Carlile has been managing this project for many years now as it has grown and become 
more important for all the youngsters participating as well as the sailors donating their time. 
 
Important dates in August and September as shown below on WLYC events will be: 
 
Aug 25th, Saturday, 6pm, Sailors King series Party and BBQ hosted by our local WL experts 
 
September 15, Saturday, 7pm, Long distance race and Party.  
 
All residents are invited to the above events.   
 
Check our web site for all events and news at Weatherbylakeyc.org 
 
Calendar of events: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Fair winds, 
Red McLaughlin 
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As always, KNOW THY NEIGHBOR does not schedule monthly 
gatherings during the busy summer months. 

 
WATCH FOR INFORMATION ABOUT THE NEW SEASON 

BEGINNING IN OCTOBER 2018. 
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Weatherby Single Friends is for all single residents on the 
Lake, including never married, divorced, or widowed.  This 
is a great support and social group that gets together every 

month.   

 Fun outings, home dinners, creative discussions, service 
projects, etc.   This is NOT a match-up or dating group, just 

good friends having fun, and supporting one another. 

 

Contact:   Kathy Birmingham.   741-1753    
D.Birmingham@sbcglobal.net 
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to those who attended the annual 
Independence Day Dance at C-Point, 

and especially for the contributions of
the Weatherby Lake Womens Club.  

Your continuing generosity puts us
ever-closer to the goal of funding the
construction cost of a Tiny House for 

homeless Veterans in Kansas City, 
in the name of Weatherby Lake.  
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Advertising 

For info on how to place an Ad in the Weatherby Lake Living newsletter, please contact Pat 
Medill PatMedillEditor@aol.com or call 816-741-1569. 

BOAT TOWING, HAULING OR MOVING:  On or off the Lake. Call Hank 529-
3502 or 741-0619 
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Community Calendar  
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AUGUST     
Aug 1                           Wed                   Longevity Club C-Point 7pm 
Aug 6 Mon WL Fishing Club  C-Point 7pm 
Aug 14 Tues WL Garden Club C-Point 6:15pm 
Aug 15 Wed First day of school   
Aug 17 Fri Concert in the park Cristhaven Park 6pm  Food 

7pm  Music 
Aug 25 Sat WL Yacht Club 

King Series/Party 
  

     
SEPTEMBER     
Sept 3 Mon Labor Day   
Sept 13 Thur WL Women’s Club C-Point 6:30pm 
Sept 15 Sat WL Yacht Club 

Race & Party 
C-Point 7pm 

 
 


